Department Chair Meeting Minutes

College of Arts and Sciences

November 17, 2009
The meeting was called to order at 8:01 a.m. on Tuesday, November 17, 2009.  Dr. Vagn K. Hansen, Dean of the College of Arts and Sciences, presided.  Department Chairs present:  Ms. Chiong-Yiao Chen, Dr. Paul Kittle, Dr. Brent Olive, Dr. Gregory Pitts, Dr. Timothy Carter for Dr. Phil Bridgmon, Dr. Lesley Peterson for Dr. Ron Smith, Dr. Bob Garfrerick, Dr. Craig Christy, Dr. Bill Strong, Dr. Christopher Maynard, Dr. David Muse, LTC Wayne Bergeron, Dr. David McCullough, Dr. Brenda Webb, Dr. Ed Joubert, Dr. Joy Borah, and Dr. Craig Robertson.  Debbie Tubbs took the minutes.  
1.
Approval of Minutes.  The minutes from October 29, 2009 were approved by consensus.  
2.
Report from COAD.  Dr. Hansen reported back on the following:
-The ongoing review of the proposed Articulation Agreement with Columbia State Community College
-Proposed title changes for administrative professionals
-Faculty salary schedule and faculty promotions with regard to the experience factor
-Academic Affairs Budget Request Form
-Grade Appeals Policy
-Proposed Disciplinary Suspension Notification Procedures Proposal
-Catalog changes in the International Student section
-Awards Gala

3.
SACS Requirement of 25% of Credit Hours in the Major Taught by Terminally Degreed Faculty.  Dr. Haggerty is working on a form that will help keep track of which departments are meeting the 25% of credit hours by terminally degreed faculty.  Dr. Thornell wants this form filled out every semester and reminds each department that these include the supporting courses taught in other departments if required by your major.  Dr. Hansen stated that somewhere along the way you will be sent the finished form and instructions on filling out the form.  
4.
Diversity Initiative – Proposed Protocol for Faculty/Staff Searches.  Dr. Hansen shared a handout from President Cale and Dr. Davidson that is a working draft of proposed protocol for faculty/staff searches.  During discussion it was noted that there is a need for a definition of diversity.  Dr. Hansen invited the department chairs to look over this proposal during the next couple of days and email suggestions to him.  It was noted that this protocol should not slow down the hiring process, and that the dean and VPAA’s role should be better defined.
5.
Faculty Rosters.  Dr. Hansen stated that one of the most common errors being noted is the correct listing for adjunct receiving their degree from UNA in Secondary Education.  The correct way to list this would be M.A.Ed. in Secondary Education (Mathematics) for example.  The group was reminded that the signed Faculty Roster Forms are due by noon on Monday, November 30 with transcripts attached.  There was question as to the “Other Qualifications” column and should supporting documentation be attached and Dr. Hansen replied he would like to have some documentation attached.
6.
Other.  
-Chris Maynard reminded the group that there will be vendor demonstrations on Thursday, December 3 and there will be two sessions.  He will send more information by email.
-Craig Christy reminded the group that it is International Week with activities to attend.

The meeting was adjourned at 9:20 a.m.

Minutes prepared by Debbie Tubbs on November 30, 2009.  Minutes approved by Vagn K. Hansen on November 30, 2009.  Minutes will be presented to department chairs for approval on December 1, 2009.
